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Om Shri Paramatmane Namaha 

 

Q: “When I try to meditate, can I pray to God and speak to Him or is it better to try not to 
have any thoughts?” 

A: Both are possible and both are right. One can meditate and pray to God. There is no 
problem in that. One can have a conversation in the inner self. But, if one prefers, one can 
proceed towards thought-lessness. There are people who have a greater element of love in 
them, for whom it is better to remember God during meditation. However, people without the 
element of love but with a stronger element of analysis can go towards thoughtlessness. Both 
of these practices are correct.  

There are several techniques for meditating. In one of the ancient scriptures one hundred 
and twelve techniques are described! You need not concern yourself with all them. Life would 
come to an end before you finished reading about all those techniques! Those who are with 
me need not concern themselves with such matters, but should just do whatever I recommend. 
How long will you read these scriptures and books? There is no end to such scriptures and 
books, and every day more are being written.  

Thus both of these techniques of meditation are correct. There are other techniques also. 
For instance, those who meditate with the Vipassana method concentrate on the inhaling and 
exhaling of the breath. I myself sometimes advise my seekers to visit the Vipassana centre. 
Through the Vipassana method people try to achieve a state of thoughtlessness. Vipassana 
people are against having any mantra or suchlike. 

One seeker from Australia did the Vipassana course about twelve times. He told me that he 
had done Vipassana for many years but nothing had happened, and he asked me to tell him 
something for the future. When he pressed me, I told him that he was just wandering here and 
there. He should stop somewhere, become still and have faith in a master. One does not 
develop spiritually beyond a certain level without surrender and faith.  

What I mean by this is to point out that all meditation techniques are useful, but beyond a 
certain stage you need someone to advise you on what you have to do. Otherwise you may go 
on roaming hither and thither. Nothing will happen without having faith and staying with one 
master. You should not close your mind. Listen to what is being told to you. Think about it, 
and if you are convinced, then follow it.  If you are not convinced, then do not follow it.  

Therefore, both techniques are possible. If the person who has asked the question is a man 
or woman of emotions, there is nothing wrong if he or she remembers God. Have God in your 
thoughts and heart. You may perhaps have an image of Christ, Krishna or Ram. It can also be 
without an image, just the thought itself, formless Truth or maybe only love. This is better 
than anything else. God is there as love. So this is the answer. What should you do? You 
should practice whatever technique you feel inspired to practice. Some may prefer not to do 
anything. Well alright, then sit, and let things happen. Become an observer or witness to 
whatever is coming.  
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